
 

 

HASCOMBE PARISH COUNCIL  

 
 

MEETING MINUTES of Hascombe Parish Council Annual Meeting held on Monday 11th May 2015 in 
Hascombe Village Hall, Mare Lane, Hascombe at 7.00pm, incorporating the Annual Parish Assembly. 

 
Attendees: Mr C Orange ς Chairman 
  Mr P Lye ς Vice Chairman 
  Mr T Dwyer - Member 
  Mr K Kingham - Member 
  Mrs S Sullivan ς Member  
  Mrs B Weddell ς Clerk  
 
  Mr Maurice Byham and Mr Richard Seaborne, Waverley Borough Councillors, Mrs 

Victoria Young, Surrey County Councillor and five members of the public were in 
attendance. 

 
Apologies: There were no apologies for absence.  
  
 
15/034  Election of Chairman  

 Proposed by Mr Lye, seconded by Mr Kingham and all in favour, Mr Orange was 
elected Chairman of the Parish Council for the ensuing year. Mr Orange signed the 
Declaration of Acceptance of Office and took the chair.  
 

15/035 Election of Vice Chairman 
 Proposed by Mr Kingham, seconded by Mrs Sullivan and al in favour, Mr Lye was 

elected Vice Chairman of the Parish Council for the ensuing year. Mr Lye signed 
the Declaration of Acceptance of Office. 

 
15/036 Co-option of Member to fill a Casual Vacancy 
 Proposed by Mr Orange, seconded by Mr Kingham and all in favour, Mr Ted Dwyer 

was co-opted to the Parish Council. 
 
15/037 Declarations of Acceptance of Office 
 All members signed their Declarations of Acceptance of Office as members of the 

Parish Council. 
 

15/038 Declarations of Interests 
There were no declarations of interest pertaining to agenda items.    
 

15/ 039  Register of Interest Forms 
  Mr Orange and Mr Dwyer submitted their Register of Interest Forms. The other 

members to send them to the Clerk as soon as possible. 
 
15/040  Minutes 
 The minutes of the Annual Parish Assembly held on 28th April 2014, as circulated, 

were approved and signed by the Chairman as a correct record. 
 
 The minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held on 16th March, as 

circulated, were approved and signed by the Chairman as a correct record. 
 
15/ 041 /ƘŀƛǊƳŀƴΩǎ !ƴƴǳŀƭ Report 
 The Chairman welcomed Victoria Young, Maurice Byham and Richard Seaborne 

and members of the public in attendance. He thanked and wished Richard Gates 
and Shirley Jeffrey well on their retirement. Richard had been a great help to 
Hascombe as Waverley Councillor over many years. Shirley had been a much 
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valued member of the Parish Council for 20 years and had recently spoken very 
well at the Waverley planning committee which considered and refused 
permission for the new building at the ex Woodyard. Refreshingly, she was 
thanked for making an estimated 700 cups of tea and supplying 700 biscuits for 
parish Councillors at meetings over the years.  

 
 The Chairman said that he was honoured to have been reappointed Chairman, 

thanked the excellent team of parish councillors and welcomed Ted to the 
Council. He then gave his annual report as attached to these minutes.  

 
15/ 042 Report from Surrey County Councillor  

 Mrs Victoria Young started by recording her thanks to Mr Richard Gates, who was 
now retired as Waverley Borough Councillor, for his enormous amount of work over 
the years. 

 
 Mrs Young advised that Highways were due to carry out work to the drains and 

ditches, camber and potholes along the stretch of the B2130 towards Markwick Lane, 
following a recent spate of nasty accidents. Markwick Lane had been on a scheme for 
resurfacing but now appears to have been removed and Mrs Young would investigate 
further. One key aim for this year is to try and work closely with Surrey Transport 
Planners, Waverley and the parishes to assess the current road capacity and what 
will be required in respect of development.  

 
 Mr Dwyer commented about the appalling state of rubbish along the Guildford 

stretch of the A3. It was noted that this comes under the responsibility of Guildford 
Borough Council.  

 
 The County Council had received some funding earlier this year for extra school 

places required due to the ever increasing birth rate, although the problem still 
remains. Mrs Young said that this highlights the stark choices the council faces with a 
choice between spending money on roads, education or care for the elderly. 

 
15/043 Report from Waverley Borough Councillor 
 Following the recent Borough Council elections, Mr Byham reported that the new 

council would comprise 53 Conservative seats, three Residents Association seats and 
one Independent. It was expected that the Leader of the Council and the Executive 
Committee would remain unchanged. Mr Seaborne had been elected to replace 
Richard Gates and had been doing a tremendous amount of work regarding traffic 
and transport issues affecting the local area.  

 
 A conversation ensued about the problems caused by HGVs using the local roads 

despite being classified as unsuitable for HGVs. The possibility of the parish council 
instructing a company to provide traffic count strips at strategic locations in the 
parish was discussed. The Chairman and the Clerk to get costs for consideration at 
the next meeting. 

 
15/044 Committees and Individual Areas of Responsibility 
 After discussion the following were agreed: 
 
 Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group C Orange, P Lye, K Kingham, S Sullivan 
 Hascombe Pond P Lye 
 Highways, Bridleways, Footpaths T Dwyer 
 Cranleigh & Eastern Villages Task Group T Dwyer 
 Planning C Orange, T Dwyer, S Sullivan 
 Neighbourhod Watch/Speedwatch K Kingham 
 Communications T Dwyer/Clerk 
 Emergency Planning K Kingham 
 Surrey CC Local Committee representative P Lye 
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 Surrey ALC representative P Lye 
 Village Hall Committee representative K Kingham 
 Friends of Hascombe representative To be agreed by FoH 
 Defibrillator K Kingham 
 Laptop P Lye 
 
 
 
15/ 045 Highways, Bridlepaths & Footpaths 

 There was nothing to report.  
 
15/ 046 Crime, Neighbourhood Watch and Speedwatch 
 There was nothing to report. The Speedwatch would shortly be carrying out more 

sessions. 
 
15/047 Communications 

There was nothing to report.  
 
15/048 Adoption of the Accounts and Balance Sheet for the year ending 31.3.14  
 Peter Frost had carried out the internal audit and agreed the figures. The 

Clerk would seek advice from SSALC concerning points in his report, which 
is appended to these minutes. The Chairman and Responsible Financial 
Officer signed the completed Annual Return on behalf of the Council, 
including the Annual Governance Statement and attached to these 
minutes. The Clerk advised that in order to comply with the new 
Transparency Code for Smaller Bodies, this information would be published 
on the parish council website. 

 
15/049 IŜƴǊȅ {ƳƛǘƘΩǎ /ƘŀǊƛǘȅ 
 The Chairman signed the approved Statement of Accounts for the year 

ended 30.12.14, which is appended to these minutes. 
 
15/050 Asset Register and Insurance 
 The Clerk confirmed that there had been no changes to the Asset Register 

since the last review, except that the Consolidated Stock had been 
redeemed. The parish council had a Long Term Agreement with Hiscox for 
insurance and the premium had increased by 3% in line with its terms. 

 
15/051 Accounts for Payment 
 Payments were approved. The attached Order for Payments was signed by the 

Chairman, one Councillor and the Clerk. 
 
15/ 052 Planning  
 
 a) Report on planning issues  
 There was nothing to report. 
 
 b) Issues relating to Dunsfold Park.  
 See planning application under d) below.  
 
 c) To receive list of Planning Applications for information of recent decisions 

made by WBC 
WA/2015/0524 Alterations to existing outbuilding. Old Rectory Cottage, Godalming 
Road, Loxhill.                                                                                                  Full permission. 
 

 d) To consider all new Planning Applications 
 After full considerations of the following application, the parish council 

decided to comment as follows: 
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 WA/2015/0695 Erection of 6 Buildings to provide for 9966 sqm of B1/B2 and 

or B8 flexible use floorspace with associated parking, servicing, landscaping 
and works to existing access road following demolition of existing buildings:      

                                                                                                                         Letter of objection appended. 
 
15/053 Correspondence 
 !ǊǘƘǳǊ WƻƴŜǎ Ƙŀǎ ǿǊƛǘǘŜƴ ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ CǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƻŦ IŀǎŎƻƳōŜ Ǉƭŀƴǎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 

fishing competition at Hascombe Pond. It was agreed that the Clerk would provide 
permits for them to issue on the day. The Chairman reiterated that the parish council 
would accept no liability. 

 
 SSALC had written concerning forthcoming training dates. Waverley would also be 

holding training sessions and would hold a separate training session for individual 
parish councils if required. It was agreed that the Clerk would try to arrange a joint 
session with Alfold and Dunsfold Parish Councils. The Clerk urged all councillors to 
attend some form of training during this year. 

 
15/054 Items for information or inclusion on a future agenda 
 Consideration of an Employee Pension Scheme would be put on the agenda for the 

next meeting. 
 
15/055 General Matters 
 Mr Dwyer was concerned that the Cricket pitch and verges had not been cut 

this season; they were previously cut weekly and he queried whether the 
contract had changed. The Clerk would report to Waverley. 

 
15/ 056 Next meeting 

Monday 20th July, 7.00pm, Hascombe Village Hall. 

 

 

There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 21:30. 
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Hascombe Parish Council  

Schedule of receipts and order for payments for May 2015 
To be approved under Agenda item 20 at the Parish Council meeting on 11.5.15 

 
RECEIPTS 

Payer: Detail: Amount: 

Waverley BC Precept  £ 7352.00 

    

 Total  £ 7352.00 

 
PAYMENTS 

Payee: Detail: Amount: 

B Weddell + HMRC May pay  £ 216.66 

B Weddell + HMRC June pay  £ 216.66 

Came and Company Insurance  £ 315.56 

SSALC Subscription  £ 78.38 

    

   

 Total  £827.26  

 
EXPENDITURE TO BE RATIFIED ς paid since last Parish Council Meeting: 

Payee: Detail: Amount: 

    £ 0 

    

 Total  £ 0 

 
Total receipts   £7352.00 
Total expenditure £827.26 
 

Signed by Chairman: ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦ 5ŀǘŜΥ ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦ 

Signed by Councillor: ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦ Date: ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦ 

Signed by Clerk/RFO: ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦ 5ŀǘŜΥ ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦ 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Lyoth Cottage, Lyoth Lane, Lindfield, West Sussex RH16 2QA  

Email: peter.j.consultants@btinternet.com  
Tel: 014 44 412423 ï Mob: 07763 174800  

 

 
HASCOMBE PARISH COUNCIL  

Internal Audit & Annual Return ï 31/03/2015  

 

 
In accordance with my Internal Audit Plan, Controls and Procedures have 

been tested, with Fraud and Risk Issues reviewed -  these are well managed, 
in line  with the Governance and Accountability for Local Councils 

Practitionersô Guide (GALCP) and meet the needs of the Council. I would 
only comment by exception. I confirm that I do not have any role within the 

Council and will carry out my duties without bias . 
 

Observations:  
 

1.  Data Protection Act. It appears that the Clerk is a Data Controller as 
defined in the Act. Details need to be registered with the Information 

Commissionerôs Office. 

 
2.  GALCP 2014 Version. Page 50 lists a number of new requirements that 

need  
     to have Systems and/or Documentation in place:  

 
-     Procedure documented re dealing with Enquiries/Complaints  

- Procedure documented re the handling of correspondence, circulation, 
responses, filing and retention  

- Procedure documented re dealing w ith responses to Consultation 
Requests  

 
3.  Code of Conduct for Employees. The GALCP Guide Page 50 requires the 

adoption of such a Code. Very large Local Authorities publish their 
particular Codes of Conduct, but there is currently very little information 

avai lable as to what is expected from smaller Councils. Hopefully, more 

Guidance will shortly be provided by the Centre.  
 

4.  Legal Powers. Payments should be minuted with the Local Government 
Act (LGA) that provides the appropriate authorisation. Section S137 can  

be employed if the Powers are not available. SALC should have a copy 
of the LGAôs. 

 
 
 

 

 
 

Peter Frost  
Peter J Consultants  

1/05/2015  
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